
NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au  

Darlington Public School 
Works notification 07 May 2021 

A project is underway at Darlington Public School to deliver new facilities including learning and teaching spaces, 
a hall, a library, administration and staff facilities, a canteen and covered outdoor learning areas (COLAs). Main 
works began in early March 2021 and are progressing well. 

Removal of materials from site 

Further to the works notification published on 19 March 2021, we are continuing our work to remove materials 
from site to address site constraints. These materials may include asbestos containing material. Throughout the 
movement and removal of materials, there will be continuous testing in accordance with the hygienist’s 
recommendations. 

Further to removal that has taken place from Saturday 20 March 2021, removal of asbestos containing material will 
continue and is expected to take place on Saturdays between Saturday 8 May 2021, and Saturday 29 May 2021, 
weather depending. The removal will take place during the approved construction hours of 8:00am and 1:00pm. 
All asbestos containing material will be removed from the site outside of school hours. 

The area will be remediated in accordance with the Main Works Asbestos Management Plan, the Remediation 
Action Plan, the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and SafeWork NSW regulations. All work 
will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and monitored by occupational hygienists in 
strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 

Concrete pours 

Concrete slabs for the new school building will be poured between Friday 14 May and Monday 7 June 2021, 
weather permitting. If weather does not permit the concrete pours to take place during these dates, the pours 
may take place in the days following. The work zone where the concrete pours will be taking place will be 
separated from the Golden Grove Street road and footpath by barricades. 

During the concrete pours, traffic management will be in place to mitigate any disruption caused by concrete 
trucks making deliveries along Golden Grove Street. Traffic management will manage all pedestrian and vehicular 
traffic whilst the concrete pours are taking place, which are not expected to impact drop-off and pick-up times at 
Darlington Public School. 
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